(Translation)

LC Paper No. CB(2)461/11-12(01)



٠,

GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

■ LOWER ALBERT ROAD
HONG KONG

政 府 總 部 香 港 下 亞 厘 畢 道

本函檔號 OUR REF:

來函檔號 YOUR REF.:

電話號碼 TEL. NO.: 2810 2632 俾真號碼 FAX. NO.: 2810 7702

> <u>By fax: 2185 7845</u> (Total : 1 page)

30 November 2011

Mr Raymond Lam
Clerk to Panel on Security
Legislative Council Complex
1 Legislative Council Road
Central
Hong Kong

Dear Mr Lam,

Legislative Council Panel on Security Police's Review on the Security Arrangements During Visits of Political Dignitaries to Hong Kong

Thank you for your letter dated 8 November 2011.

The Police is conducting a review on the security arrangements during visits of political dignitaries to Hong Kong and hopes to complete it by end of this year. The Police will report to the Panel upon conclusion of the review.

Yours sincerely,

(Mrs Millie Ng) for Secretary for Security

c.c.

Commissioner of Police (Attn: Ms Winnie Chiu)

(Fax No.: 2200 4328)